District Councillors report June 2022
Verbal report from Cllr Mrs Rita Heseltine, member for Perton Lakeside
Tuesday May 10th, I attended the Annual general meeting of SSDC. Councillor Matt Ewart was elected as the Chairman for year 2022/23 and Councillor Megan Barrow was elected as Vice Chairman.
I have attended the following:
3 Full Cabinet meetings 
4 CLT’s with the leader
3 Bi- weekly lead member briefings and attended the mandatory training for planning committee members.
Attended the local member engagement about master planning, strategic sites and planning for climate change.
Member training about the DM service review, 
Quarter 4 budget outturn monitoring meeting about regulatory services 
Community safety partnership  meeting  where I  mentioned about vehicle security and faraday bags.
Member briefing session on blue bag service.
South West GP membership and engagement meeting.  This is not the same as a CCG meeting. 
Additional comments 
I know there has been problems with the blue bags and new regime, this needs time to bed in.  This is no excuse for some residents in various parts of the district intimidating, abusing and threatening the workmen.  They have gone out to do a job and they should not be subjected to it.  No matter how much people disagree with the system there is no excuse for that.

Written report from Philip Davis member for Perton Dippons.
Tuesday May 10th, I attended the Annual general meeting of SSDC. Councillor Matt Ewart was elected as the Chairman for year 2022/23 and Councillor Megan Barrow was elected as Vice Chairman.
The monitoring officer presented a report re the political balance of the council bought about by the reduction in the number of councilors.
Also, all proposed committee members were presented to members and accepted by a unanimous majority in all cases. 
On launch day of the blue bag recycling scheme, I spent time talking to residents in my ward about the scheme.90% of people appreciated the reasons for the introduction of the bags.
However, one gent could not appreciate why his blue recycling bin hadn’t been emptied because he had filled it with broken fence panels.
I attended a briefing /update on the current progress and measures being taken by officers to alleviate any problems arising from the blue bags. Some homes may not have yet received their bags due to a delay in the arrival of a new shipment. The officers are working hard to answer any queries and ensure that any residents needing help or advice with the recycling system will get it. Extra hours have been allocated to the customer service system to answer questions relating to the blue bags.
I have received several queries regarding grass cutting around the village and weeds growing in gutters. I am aiming to start a working party commencing on the Parkway to remove and bag the largest of weeds appearing in the gutters. Members will be aware that kerbs and gutters do receive a weed killing spray by SSDC. Unfortunately the strength of this solution is restricted due to health and safety laws and environmental issues. If any member can spare an hour or so at regular intervals, I would appreciate their contribution. All you need is a hoe and gloves.  I’m in no doubt this will help improve the appearance of the areas worked upon.


Verbal report from Cllr Mrs Penny Allen member for Perton Lakeside 
Interesting presentation from Housing Plus.  
Looking again at the West Midlands interchange.  They will want to employ locally for the 3,000 jobs.
First regulatory committee and looking at regulations for Mobile Home Park.  Pleased to hear the tightening up of regulations for mobile home park owners. Asked about holiday parks, there are no regulations at present.

Verbal report from Cllr AA Bourke member for Perton East 
There are 3,000 households eligible for the  £150 rebate that haven’t received it yet – this will be residents that don’t pay by Direct Debit.  The council are endeavoring to contact them. 

Signs at Gainsborough Bus Lane, these have been collected at the bottom on Gainsborough Drive but not at the other end of the bus lane on Yew Tree Lane. 

On 20th June 10,000-12,000 blue bags should be available if residents require a second one to spread the weight.

Clarification sought -  what happens if unable to break up the carboard -  elderly, disabled, on their own or simply can’t do it.  It was confirmed that this would be collected , unfortunately this information was not in the booklet but it is on the website.  The resident would have to meet a set criteria.

Verbal report from Cllr Nigel Caine member for Perton Lakeside 
Barrier for the playing fields car park will be installed in July.
Still having issues with a resident by Perton First School.
Anders Square tree – removed on Friday.
Bradshaws a decision will be made regarding the containers, they are now looking into the pizza business operating on the land. 
The Horse Sanctuary have received notification that they require planning permission and have until 28th June to respond. 
The footpaths in the woods SSDC have compiled a report and a copy has been requested.
Still a lot of hedges to be done, the main one at Rydal Drive where its causing traffic blind spots.
ANPR freedom of information on usage has not been received yet.
Blue Bags - 8% have been rejected out of a collection of £56,000.   780 not delivered and 1 load rejected at recycling plant.
Dog fouling problems behind Browning Grove and Trent Close, 8 weeks ago emailed SSDC regarding CCTV.  No response received. 


